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“One in Heart and Mind”
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By now, everyone has seen the devastation caused and created by Hurricane Katrina.  We have seen the horror of people being lost and families broken up.  Homes destroyed and lives lost.  We are still waiting to hear in Louisiana how many lives have been taken by this storm.  Over the past several days many questions have come up regarding the response of the federal, state, and local governments. At what time procedures should or should not have been done?  Who should have done it and when should it have been done?  I don’t have the answers to these questions, but, I know someone who does know the answers.

In looking at the events, it appeared that the right hand did not know what the left hand was doing and when!  By individuals not knowing what to do and when to do it, many lives have been greatly affected.  People have been changed in many different ways.  How can we as a Body of Believers in New England be one in heart and mind?  In Acts 4:32 it says that all the believers were one in heart and mind.  How can we be one in heart and mind?  How are we to react when troubles come to us and to our district?  How are we to remain as team players on the same team?  How do we know how to react when things appear to be out of control?  He gives us the answer in the WORD!  We are to stay in His WORD!

I have asked all the Area Directors and the Advisory Board to join with me everyday in the Word.  I know that we can be and will be closer as a District if we are one in heart and mind.  Could you please join us?  All I am asking is for five minutes a day. We will be using the prayer chart from “The Year of the Bible” 5 Minutes a Day” reading schedule.  A copy of the schedule is printed in this newsletter or you can go on line and download it from http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php.
We can be one in heart and mind! It says in HIS Word, He will give us the Power to overcome anything and have the victory!









Blessings,
     




           

     Jossie

Email Address Changes

If you didn’t receive an email notice about this district newsletter being on line, or if you’ve been missing emails about other district events, we probably don’t have your current email address.  Please send updates to:  

nedoffice@cs.com AND mbandrew@verizon.net  Thanks!!

[image: image1.png]K 4

nyi




Nazarene Youth International

Recently I have heard a statistic that only 1 out of every 10 students who enters a secular university as a Christian leaves with that same faith.  One response is that we must motivate as many students as possible to attend a Christian college where their faith may be fostered.  I think we do a good job of that now.  But the other response, assuming that we are concerned about the students who will attend a secular community college or university, is that we see the responsibility of shaping our students to live out the call of Christ in their life before the time they leave and during their college years.  I would suggest that this statistic is not simply a challenge to the mentoring and modeling of the faith that students receive at the university, but importantly for us, the church, it is a challenge to the mentoring and modeling of the faith that students receive during their NYI experience.  

We can't simply blame the secular university, we must cast blame where we can make the most change - ourselves.  How are the students in our churches living out worship, community, accountability, and compassion? How are they seeing it modeled?  My prayer is that your District and Local NYI can serve as a meeting ground between generation and generation, between tradition and relevance.

For information about events and training visit www.nednaz.com and click on "youth.”
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Sunday School Ministries

No Room in The Inn
The ever popular Women’s Retreat has already reserved all of the rooms in the Inn at our Windsor Hills Camp and Conference Center.  There is no room in the Inn—but extra rooms are being made available in cabins, at a reduced rate.  

Please telephone Women’s Ministries Director Darlene Lamos, very soon at (802) 635-2970 to secure reservations for the ladies from your churches.  Darlene has planned well for this exciting and inspirational October 7, 8 and 9 retreat.  The foliage should be at or near peak color.        

District Equipping Day and District Sunday School Convention

On Saturday, November 5, the district’s Sunday School Ministries Board, Nazarene Youth International Council and Nazarene Missions International Council will conduct an “Equipping Day” at the Wollaston, MA church and Eastern Nazarene College.   Registration begins at 9 a.m.  A time of worship begins at 10 a.m.  The event will conclude shortly after a 3:30 p.m. time of worship.   

Each auxiliary is offering several workshops during the day.  Every participant will be able to choose to attend four workshops in areas where they have a ministry interest.  To make the best use of time, one of those periods includes your choice of a “working lunch workshop.”  

A few minutes of the day will include the business of the “District Sunday School Convention.”   Pastors and Sunday School Superintendents should read Manual Paragraph 812--Article VII—Section 1 to learn how to elect voting delegates.  

Who should attend the day?  All pastors, Sunday School Superintendents, Sunday School teachers and prospective teachers.  All who are interested in world missions.  All who are involved with youth ministries.  All who are interested in chaplaincy ministries.  Every church interested in becoming more Missional.

Please telephone District Sunday School Board Chairman Ron Keller at (978) 777-3080 for information about the Sunday School elements of this day.  Registration forms, coming soon to your mailboxes, will reveal the low, low cost for this equipping day that will provide big, big help.  

Attendance Reports

Needed:  Every pastor to report their church’s monthly average Sunday School and Morning Worship attendance and total enrollment/responsibility list to their Zone Sunday School Chairpersons—Early in the afternoon—On the last Sunday of every month.  Zone Chairpersons are listed on pages 11 and 12 of the New England District 2005 Journal.  
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Nazarene Missions International 

Nazarene Disaster Response

I know your thoughts and prayers are with the people affected by Hurricane Katrina.  As we struggle to find out how we can help... first of all we can pray.   Second give monetary donations.  Third there is a major call for Crisis Care Kits and School Pal Pax.  All of the 10,000 CCK’s in the Fawn Grove Warehouse have been shipped to the Gulf Coast.  FEMA has said that they are the best kits they have seen and they can use all that we can send.  Please challenge your people to collect these and if possible ship them directly to Fawn Grove. Make sure that they are shipped to Fawn Grove for distribution. Fourth, the Warehouse can use sheets, blankets, and pillowcases in large numbers.  If possible ship them directly to the Fawn Grove Warehouse.  New England District will continue to collect during the months of October, November and December.  Fifth, families are available for adoption. If your church would be interested in doing something like this call Freddie Lindsey in Monroeville, AL -- 251-362-1289.

October Emphasis:  Mission Priority One

We are now in the middle of the 2005-2006 church year.  It is a good time to check up on how you are doing.  This year is a transition year for NMI in the area of MPO.  Local church Mission Priority One Requirements include prayer for missions, involving children and youth in missions, paying World Evangelism Fund in full and educating your people through Mission Education, now called Global Awareness.  More information will be given in the next Missionary Messenger.

Workshop Day, November 5, at Wollaston Church and Eastern Nazarene College

NMI, NYI, SS and Chaplaincy are combining to make this an exciting and informative workshop day in every area.  NMI delegates to General Convention will present information gathered from workshop sessions they attended in Indianapolis. There will also be an NMI workshop in Spanish and Portuguese.  More information will follow from the District Office.

Looking Ahead:
The November emphasis is Thanksgiving Offering.  Plan ahead on how you will share the gospel through promoting the Thanksgiving Offering for World Evangelism Fund as an expression of thanks for God’s saving grace on your life and church.

Looking Forward:
 October is mid-year check up time.  Thank you for reaching out to the whole world by praying, educating, financing the world mission program and giving the youth and children opportunity to answer God’s call on their lives!

Chaplaincy Ministries

Please plan to join us for the Chaplains Workshop on November 5 at the Wollaston Church. Our workshop speaker will be Rev. Barry Cook, the District Chaplaincy Director.  He has some exciting news to share with us regarding opportunities for Chaplaincy Ministries. We will be joined by the Chaplains from the Maine District as well.

Remember to save the date for our Spring Regional Chaplains Retreat next April 21-23. 


I encourage you to keep the Chaplains and Nazarene Pastors in your prayers who are responding to the spiritual needs of the hurricane victims who were brought to Cape Cod.

Please feel free to call me at 508-540-6531 or email me at sallydennis1@netzero.net if you have any questions or if I can be of support to you in any way.

May our Lord Bless you as you work for His Kingdom.

Rev. Sally Miller

District Chaplaincy Director

Reynolds Institute 

Reynolds Students, it’s not too late to sign up for the following fall courses:

PAS-3023 Pastoral Care and Counseling, Oct. 21-22, Nov. 18-19, Dec. 2-3, Instructor - Dan Whitney (Course held at Windsor Hills Camp)

BL 100 Biblical Literature & History I (Old Testament), Oct. 11 - Nov. 8, Instructor - Lisa Morrison (Course held at Lowell First Church)

BL 120 Biblical Literature & History II (New Testament), Nov. 15-Dec. 20, Instructor - Lisa Morrison (Course held at Lowell First Church)

If you wish to take any of these courses, please register online at www.reynoldsinstitute.org or contact Melissa Andrew at reynoldsinstitute@verizon.net or 978-597-8258.

Windsor Hills Camp

Retreat Time is Here!

 There are excellent dates still open this fall at Windsor Hills.  This is one of the best times to come to camp --- beautiful colors, cool crisp evenings, and not a bug in sight!

 If you are planning a winter retreat for your teens, call now. The best dates are already starting to go.  And don’t forget that week of school vacation—lots of ministry can happen during that time!  Give Dan Whitney a call at either 603-478-3363 or 603-428-8209.  Email is always best!     Danwhitney@whcamp.org.

Hispanic Family Camp Baptisms
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New England District Calendar
OCTOBER
 NMI Emphasis: Mission Award & Prayer

 Pastor Appreciation Month

2
Worldwide Communion Sunday

4
Mission Area Brunch/Dinner - Boston N. & S. NH in Nashua @ 10 AM and VT/N. NH – Johnson @ 6 PM

6
Mission Area Brunch/Dinner - Boston W/CT & W. MA/RI Uxbridge @ 10 AM and SE MA/Boston S/RI/Urban Boston - Wollaston @ 6 PM

7-9
District Women’s Retreat - WHC

14-15
ENC Homecoming

15
Festival of Life Practice - Uxbridge, MA

18-19
Clergy Retreat – WHC

29 
District NMI Council Meeting, ENC

29
Children’s Quizzing – Fall Invitational

30
Reformation Sunday

Prayer Requests

Pray for the victims of the hurricane.

Pray for the churches which were damaged.

Pray for our schools, our teachers, children, parents

Pray for our open churches.

Pray for the sick.

Pray for the lost.


Pray for our president and his family

Pray for all of our government officials.

Pray for the appointment of the Chief Justice.

Pray for the courts.

Pray for marriages.

Pray for Sally Zink and her treatments.

Pray for the college and our new president!

Pray for our region and our generals. 

Thank HIM for every opportunity to serve!

New England District Church of the Nazarene


162 Old Colony Avenue

PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com

Jossie Owens,  District Superintendent
Gary W. Jones,  Assistant District Superintendent
“Fan into flame the gift of God, which is in you.”  
2 Timothy 1:6

One in Heart and Mind
Bible Reading for October 2005

	1
	Hebrews 8.7-9-7

	2
	Hebrews 9.8-22

	3
	Hebrews 9.23-10.10

	4
	Hebrews 10.11-31

	5
	Hebrews 10.32-11.7

	6
	Hebrews 11.8-19

	7
	Hebrews 11.20-40

	8
	Hebrews 12.1-13

	9
	Hebrews 12.14-29

	10
	Hebrews 13.1-14

	11
	Hebrews 13.15-25

	12
	Titus 1

	13
	Titus 2

	14
	Titus 3

	15
	1 Timothy 1

	16
	1 Timothy 2

	17
	1 Timothy 3

	18
	1 Timothy 4

	19
	1 Timothy 5

	20
	1 Timothy 6

	21
	2 Timothy 1

	22
	2 Timothy 2

	23
	2 Timothy 3

	24
	2 Timothy 4

	25
	John 1.1-28

	26
	John 1.29-51

	27
	John 2

	28
	John 3.1-21

	29
	John 3.22-36

	30
	John 4.1-30

	31
	John 4.31-54


The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  
You may also read the daily reading on line at:  http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php
